LETTER#1 (A –D)
Dear First Five Commission Member,

The First Five Commission has provided excellent support to our young children with one notable exception, the funding of fluoridation for San Diego.  It is unfortunate that budget concerns have caused some of your programs to be reduced in scope, but fluoridation is one program that our children would be better off without.  It would seem that cutting funding for this program would allow you to serve our community better.

Children in our community are already being overexposed to fluoride as is evidenced by the increase in tooth mottling (fluorosis) which now occurs in an increasing majority of our youth.  Unnatural fluoride may work topically when applied to teeth through tooth paste, but ingesting synthetic fluoride is not only ineffective at reducing tooth decay but exposes our population to a known toxin.

Simply put, fluoridation is an outdated practice based on poorly designed studies from over 50 years ago.  While fluoride was once thought of as a nutrient, it has since been proven that there is no need for fluoride in human nutrition and that no deficiency state occurs when fluoride is removed from the diet.  The best example of this is that mother’s milk contains no fluoride.  Nature in her wisdom filters out fluoride from the child’s first food.

The American Dental Association, even though slow to adopt the current fluoride science, strongly recommends that infant formula NEVER be mixed with fluoridated water, yet we are providing fluoridated water to our entire community with barely a warning to allow mothers to protect their children.

The First Five website erroneously claims that fluoride leads to a lifetime of stronger bones but, in fact, hip fractures in the elderly are much higher in fluoridated areas.  The accumulated fluoride makes the bones appear denser on an ex-ray, but in reality the bones have become hollow and more brittle.  In addition, a 2006 Harvard study found a strong correlation with increased bone cancer in young men in fluoridated areas.

You may not be aware that the substance being used to fluoridate San Diego is not a pharmaceutical product.  San Diego is using hydrofluosilicic acid, an industrial waste product, combined with sodium hydroxide (Drano) in order to neutralize the acid, yielding a product that is less than 50% fluoride and containing other contaminants including lead, arsenic and radioactive materials.  The toxic product is taken directly, untreated, from the scrubbers of fertilizer plant smoke stacks, with much of it being industrial waste directly from China.  How can feeding this contaminated product to our children be beneficial and how can First Five, an organization whose purpose is to serve and protect our most vulnerable, be party to such an action?  Please withdraw your support for fluoridation in San Diego.

